
 

From: Harrison, Lauren <Lauren.Harrison@balfourbeatty.com>  
Sent: 06 March 2025 15:49 
To: Hardwick, Heloise <heloise.hardwick@herefordshire.gov.uk> 
Cc: Hockenhull, Joel <joel.hockenhull@balfourbeatty.com> 
Subject: 241292 - Glendene (NO OBJECTION) 
 
Hi Heloise, 
 
We have reviewed the above application. We must make the Applicant aware that the proposed 
agricultural unit may be subject to future flooding associated with the Wriggle Brook due to its 
close proximity. We recommend that the distance between the proposed building and 
watercourse is maximised where possible. The western area of the site is steeply sloping; as 
such, the building may be constructed upgradient of the brook within the sloping land. The 
Applicant should consider raising the finished floor level of the building to provide additional flood 
mitigation in order to better protect the building’s contents. The existing site access is mapped to 
be at high risk of flooding; this could affect the Applicant’s access to the site during periods of 
flooding. 
 

 
 
Regarding surface water drainage, the drainage hierarchy should be followed and soakage tests 
completed accordingly. Following the results of these, a satisfactory surface water drainage 
system should be delivered accordingly.  
 
Kind regards, 
Lauren  
 
Lauren Harrison 
  
Assistant Drainage Engineer | Balfour Beatty | Services | Living Places | Herefordshire Public 
Realm 
(Seconded to BBLP from Waterman Aspen) 
E: Lauren.Harrison@balfourbeatty.com  
  
Balfour Beatty Living Places | Unit 3, Thorn Business Park | Rotherwas | Hereford | HR2 6JT 
   
Download the :  Herefordshire SuDS Handbook and the Strategic Flood Risk Assessment (Level 
1) 
 
 
Watch our latest video to see how we’re building on over 115 years of engineering heritage. 
We’re committed to redefining excellence, setting the industry benchmark with every project and 
pushing the whole sector forward to help deliver national growth and prosperity, through critical 
infrastructure and projects at the heart of local communities.  
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This email may contain information which is confidential and is intended only for use of the 
recipient/s named above. If you are not an intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any 
copying, distribution, disclosure, reliance upon or other use of the contents of this email is strictly 
prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender and destroy it. 'Think 
before you print - please do not print this email unless you really need to' Balfour Beatty plc is 
registered in England as a public limited company; Registered No: 395826; Registered Office: 5 
Churchill Place, Canary Wharf, London E14 5HU Warning: Although the company has taken 
reasonable precautions to ensure no viruses or other malware are present in this email, the 
company cannot accept responsibility for any loss or damage arising from the use of this email or 
attachments.  
 


